
 

 

 
Long Island Population Health Improvement Program (LIPHIP) 

Attendance & Meeting Summary: November 15, 2017 9:30-11:30am 
 

Member Attendance: See list attached 
 

Welcome & Introductions 
 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes committee members to the November Long Island Health Collaborative 

Meeting. All members introduce themselves. 80 members are in attendance. 

Announcements and Updates 

• Staffing Announcements 

• 2018 Meeting Dates 

• Open Enrollment Period for Insurance 
Marketplace 

• Collective Impact Think Tank  
o Program Take Away 

 Strategy for Regional 

Approach to Collective 

Impact  

 NYS Prevention Agenda 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

announces that today is Sarah Ravenhall’s last day as Long Island Health 

Collaborative’s Program Manager. She will be relocating to Albany with her family. We 

are very sad to see her leave but wish her the best of luck as New York State 

Association of County Health Officials’ Executive Director.  

 

Janine also introduces Alyssa Bunce, PHIP Data Analyst. Alyssa welcomes members 

request for data projects; however, please be mindful that she is working on ongoing 

assignments for the PHIP. We ask that you give at least 2 weeks lead time for any 

requests you make.  

 

Lastly, Janine announces that Kim Whitehead has been promoted to PHIP Manager of 

Communications and Membership Engagement. 

 

Dates for Long Island Health Collaborative’s 2018 bi-monthly meetings will be sent as 

Eventbrite registration invites. Due to issue encountered using Outlook invites, 
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members will now be responsible for adding dates to their calendar using the 

Eventbrite links. We will continue to send meeting reminders and follow ups via email.  

  

Janine reminds the Collaborative that open enrollment for NY State of Health 

Marketplace began on November 1st and will continue until January 31, 2018. The 

Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council is a state-certified navigator agency and is currently 

holding enrollment sites throughout Long Island. Our insurance partners (HealthFirst, 

Fidelis Care, Emblem Health, and United Healthcare) are also offering plans through 

the marketplace. We ask that you please spread the word to your clients, patients and 

constituents. 

 

Janine gives a preliminary summary on the Collective Impact Think Tank that was held 

in Farmingdale State College on September 29th.  Laura Herman, Managing Director of 

FSG, lead the training on Collective Impact to find where there are gaps and overlaps 

in the service provided by LIHC’s member organizations. Laura gave a descriptive 

overview of the collective impact model and reviewed its five components: Common 

agenda, common progress measures, mutually reinforcing activities, communications, 

and backbone organization. 

 

Through group work and activities, members informed each other of what data they 

collect and need. As a result, we found that outcome statistics are a high priority for all. 

The Collective Impact Think Tank also served as an event to networking and align 

member’s activities, two actions of high importance to the Collaborative.  

 

Based on the information collected, our next step moving forward is to reorganize the 

Collaborative. The PHIP team serves as the backbone organization for new 
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workgroups, now referred to as “clusters.” These groups would form organically 

through organizational programing in specific social determinants of health (e.g. 

Nutrition/Food Access group formed by Northwell, Sustainable Long Island, Cornell 

Cooperative Extension, etc. to share data). These natural or existing partnerships will 

be buttressed by PHIP administrative support and data reports. The ultimate goal of 

these clusters is to meet Prevention Agenda objectives. More information collected at 

the Collective Impact Think Tank and described in The Way Forward will be made 

available as a report to Collaborative members in December. 

NYS Office of Mental Health Community 
Resources presented by Dr. Martha Carlin, 

Director, Long Island Field Office, NYS Office of 

Mental Health 

Dr. Martha Carlin of New York State Office of Mental Health gave an overview of 

services provided through OMH and the difference between specific programs. The 

On-Track program is completely funded by OMH and patients will not be turned away, 

despite their lack of insurance or inability to pay for services rendered. For more 

information, please feel free to contact the OMH Long Island Field Office at (631) 761-

2508.   

CSP/CHIP Update The PHIP team has been working on a CSP/CHIP template updated with measures 

related to collaborative PHIP activities occurring within the past year. It reflects 

updates to interventions that were noted in the template plan the PHIP provided in 

2016. Please remember that updated plans must be submitted to the state by Friday, 

December 29, 2017. 

 

Alyssa Bunce, PHIP Data Analyst, is currently working on updating the analysis of the 

Long Island and Eastern Queens Community Health Assessment Survey. Although 

this data does not speak directly to interventions and the CSP/CHIP update, we want 

to provide everyone with this year-end analysis that looks at health needs and barriers 

of local communities. This analysis will be made available to collaborative member by 

Friday, December 8, 2017. 
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DSRIP Partnership Updates 
• Suffolk Care Collaborative presented by 

Stephanie Burke, Administrative 

Manager, Sofia Gondal, Community 

Engagement Liaison and Lyndsey Clark, 

Community Engagement Liaison 

• Nassau Queens PPS presented by Anu 

Anish, DSRIP Project Coordinator 
 

Stephanie Burke, Suffolk Care Collaborative, asks members to spread the word about 

the Faith Communities Forum that will be taking place in January 2018. SCC is looking 

to gather faith leaders in Suffolk county to discuss the health of their congregation. 

LIHC members encouraged to extend this invite to any faith leaders. 

  

SCC is offering partnership opportunities to any organization interested in hosting 

“Better Choice, Better Health” workshop series. For more information, please contact: 

Lyndsey Clark or Sofia Gondal, Community Engagement Liaisons at 

Lyndsey.Clark@stonybrookmedicine.edu / sofia.gondal@stonybrookmedicine.edu 

 

Lyndsey Clark, Suffolk Care Collaborative, gives a quick update on the Community 

Consumer Advisory Council, which engages Medicaid beneficiaries and/or the 

uninsured in conversations about implemented or in progress initiatives. SCC is 

working to expand community membership participants. Transportation reimbursement 

is provided for Community members, and interested parties can reach out to Lyndsey 

directly. 

 

Sofia Gondal, Suffolk Care Collaborative, updates the Collaborative on the 4bii 

resource guide. Project 4bii is the Access to Chronic Disease Prevention initiative, with 

a specific focus on the chronic disease sub-group of obesity prevention, tobacco 

cessation, colorectal, breast and lung cancer. The next quarterly meeting is on 

Tuesday, November 21. Resource guide will serve as a directory on the SCC’s 

community website.  

 

Anu Anish, Nassau Queens PPS, invites members to join the NQP’s CBO innovation 

fund. NQP is still looking for Tier 1 CBOs (non-Medicaid billing), especially in 
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Hempstead and the Far Rockaways. For more information on NQP resources and 

funding opportunities, please contact Anu Anish at aanish@nq-pps.org. 

Year 4 PHIP Workplan PHIP’s Year 4 workplan is currently in progress. Here are a few highlights on what will 

be focused on next year: 

• Emphasis on scheduled data reports; customized reports as requested. 

• Reorganization of website material, including annotated research and data sets 

and reports by subject/topic. 

• Emphasis on push for uptake of chronic disease evidence-based programs by 

providers and patients; align with efforts of two PPSs. 

• More community level engagement (focus groups) with qualitative data to 

inform next CHNA; motivational interviewing training for providers. 

• More outreach activities via social media; video features; earned media 

placements about overall efforts of LIHC and projects/work of cluster groups.   

• Emphasis on the narrative, storytelling.   

• Formal partnership with two RHIOs. 

Article Spotlight 

• Excessive Weight Gain, Obesity, and 

Cancer: Opportunities for Clinical 

Intervention (Massetti et al. 2017) 

• New Hypertension Guidelines 

• CBS News, Neighbors put out chairs for 

WWII veteran's daily walks - Video (2 

minutes) 

Janine presents an article on the importance of maintaining a healthy lifestyle, 

especially among the younger generation. “Most notable was the finding that cancers 

related to overweight and obesity were increasingly diagnosed among younger 

people.”  

 

Also recently in the news, the American College of Cardiology and Heart Association 

released new hypertension guidelines. These new guidelines have to be taken into 

consideration when benchmarking. 

 

Summary of the CBS News video: Harvey Djerf, 95, walks nearly a mile around his 
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neighborhood twice every day. The Minnesota man and World War II veteran is getting 

around with a little help from his neighbors. Vladimir Duthiers reports. 

 

Adjournment The next LIPHIP meeting is scheduled for February 14, 2018 at Matrix Corporate Park 

Conference Room, 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway, Hauppauge, NY 11788. As 

always, we are incredibly thankful for all that our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. 

Please remember to send us your organization’s events for us to add to the website!  

 

In Attendance: Adesuwa Obasohan, SCDOH, Office of Minority Health, Health Program Analyst I; Alison Abrams, Suffolk, County 

Bureau of Public Health Nursing, Director; Allison Puglia, Island Harvest, VP of Programs and Agency Relations; Alyssa Bunce, Long 

Island Health Collaborative, Data Analyst; Amanda Chirco, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Project Manager; Amanda Schnipper, 

American Cancer Society, Health Systems Manager; Angie Lee, BFREE, Research Assistant; Anne Marie Montijo, Association for 

Mental Health & Wellness, Deputy Director for Strategic Initiatives; Anu Anish, Nassau Queens PPS, DSRIP Project Manager; Besai 

Barrera, Fidelis Care, Outreach Specialist; Beth Freedman, Mercy Medical Center, Diabetes Educator; Brian Sackstein, Berfon, LLP, 

Principal - NFP & Healthcare Leader; Cara Montesano, Stony Brook Medicine, Creating Healthy Schools and Communities, Dietitian; 

Carolann Foley, St. Joseph's Hospital, Director, Community Relations; Celina Cabello, Nassau County Department of Health, 

Epidemiologist; Chris Hendriks, Catholic Health Services - Long Island, VP, Public & External Affairs; Chris Ray, Suffolk Care 

Collaborative, Data Analyst; Connie Cerrato, SCO Family Services, Assistant Executive Director; Craig Cole, ENT and Allergy 

Private Practice, Physician; D. Ray Ward, Long Island Association for AIDS Care, Inc., Chief Program Officer; Daniela Contreras, 

Stony Brook University, Dietetic Intern; Diane Urso, NYS Mentoring, Reg. Coordinator; Doreen Guma, Time to Play Foundation, 

Founder; Ed Buewer, Brookhaven Memorial Hospital, Marketing Director; Eileen Pillitteri, Maurer Foundation, Program Manager; 

Ellen Higgins, Suffolk County Department of Health Maternal Infant and Children's Health Center, Program Coordinator; Esperanza 

Viera, Good Samaritan Hospital, Community Health; Ester Horowitz, Palm Scripts USA, Community Relations; Gail Carlin, South 

Nassau Communities Hospital, Director, Community Relations; Galal Alzokm, Pilgrim Psychiatric Center, Director, Case 

Management; Genesis Bayuelo, HealthFirst, Community Engagement Developer; Ilene Corina, Pulse Center for Patient Safety 

Education & Advocacy, President; Irene Song, BFREE, Research Assistant; Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Senior 
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Director, Communications and Population Health; Joe Lanzetta, Mercy Medical Center, Director of Planning & Community Health; 

John Eletto, Catholic Health Services - Long Island, Workforce Manager; John Franco, Fidelis Care, Community Relations Specialist; 

Joseph Sarno, NADAP, Senior Vocational Case Manager; Josephine Pizzuro, St. Mary's Healthcare System for Children, Program 

Development Manager; Karen Beck, Association for Mental Health and Wellness, Quality Improvement; Karen Tripmacher, NYU 

Winthrop University Hospital, Assistant Director, Community Relations and Special Projects; Karyn Kirschbaum, Western Suffolk 

BOCES, School Health Policy Coordinator; Kate Zummo, South Nassau Communities Hospital, Director, Community Education; 

Kathryn Hughes, Stony Brook Medicine, Dietetic Intern; Keiko Cervantes-Ospina, Community Legal Advocate, Attorney-In-Charge; 

Kim Whitehead, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Manager, Communications and Membership Engagement; Kymona Tracey, NYU 

Winthrop University Hospital, Manager; Laura Siddons, Landmark Health, Supervisor of Outreach Engagement, Lauren Roge, 

Custom Computer Associates, Healthcare Solutions; Lawrence Eisenstein, MD, Nassau County Department of Health, 

Commissioner; Lesidet Salce, Northwell Health, Community Relations, Occupational and Environmental Health; Linda Mermelstein, 

Suffolk County Department of Health, Chief Deputy Commissioner; Linda Sweeny, Eastern LI Hospital, Executive Director; Lisa 

Benz-Scott, Stony Brook University, Director, Public Health Program, Lissette Rodriguez, Mercy Medical Center; Lyndsey 

Clark, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Community and Engagement; Marguerite Smith, Shinnecock Nation,Project Manager; Maria 

McCue, The Research Foundation for SUNY Stony Brook, CAPP Coordinator; Marilyn Fabbricante, St. Charles Hospital, Executive 

Director, Public and External Affairs; Michele Gervat, American Heart Association, Regional Director; Miguel Rivera, Advantage 

Care, Community Outreach; Mohini Mishra, Self Help Community Service, Inc., Managing Director NORCS & Housing; Pamela 

Anderson, Cohen's Children Medical Center Exercise, Physiologist; Pamela Ford, Catholic Health Services - Long Island, Manager, 

Community Service; Pascale Fils-Aime, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Community Engagement Assistant; Patricia Gilroy, 

Catholic Health Services - Long Island, Manager, Community Benefit; Rita Said, Pulse Center for Patient Safety Education & 

Advocacy Safety, Board Member; Rodolfo Cano, Fidelis Care, Outreach Specialist; Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital 

Council, Program Manager; Snober Lakhani, Visiting Nurse Services of NY (Nassau), Manger, Nurse Family Partnership; Sofia 

Gondal, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Community Engagement Liaison; Stephanie Burke, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Administration 

Manager; Steve Della Croce, LI Dietetics Association, Liaison; Stuart Vincent, John T. Mather Memorial Hospital, Director, Public 

Relations; Tavora Buchman, Nassau County Department of Health, Director, Quality Improvement, Epidemiology & Research; Tova 

Klein, Self Help Community Service, Inc., Vice President; Trevor Cross, HRH Care, Community Liaison; Valerie Lewis, Suffolk 
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Cooperative Library System, Administrator of Outreach Services; Victor Masquera, HealthFirst, Director; Yvonne Spreckels, Stony 

Brook University Hospital, Director, Community Relations; Zahrine Bajwa, Cornell Cooperative Extension-Nassau, Team 

Coordinator. 


